








August, 2015
To: Parents of Mr. Polack’s and Mrs. Louzan’s Math Students

From: Sam Polack and Mary Louzan


[samuel_polack@hcpss.org] [mary_louzan@hcpss.org]

Re: General Information

Dear Parents:


Welcome back to another school year.  We want to share information about the curriculum, class structure/routines, and class supplies for our GT math classes at Rockburn. The GT math common core standards can be found on our homework sites.


On the back of this letter is the sequence of units we will cover this year by quarter. To provide for a solid foundation of content and to provide some consistent structure, we will use the text for practice, homework and some assessments. We will also spend some time before each unit introducing and/or reviewing required foundational skills for the unit. 


 It is suggested that each student have one cheap, under $10, calculator. We think it is important for the students to become familiar with how their own calculator works.  The students will also need one multi-subject spiral where they will complete part of their classwork/homework.  Fifth graders need a math section in their team binder for handouts. Fourth graders will need a small two-inch binder for their handouts. Students will have homework assignments Monday through Friday night. Problem solving will be reinforced through the weekly Olympiads [see next paragraph].  


The Olympiad problems are sent home over most weekends and are a great opportunity to combine and extend the problem solving strategies the students have been working on since first grade! These challenging problems can be fun for the entire family if you like.  No one expects the kids to know all the answers. Most fourth graders in this class can probably get one or two of them with some help. Fifth graders usually average three or so on their own. The homework is simply to spend twenty to thirty minutes on them over the weekend.  They might spend all the time on only one problem - that is fine! Most kids see these problems as challenges - kind of like puzzles. They love to try various ways to figure them out. Some of the problems have many ways to solve. Let the kids do it their way first. Feel free to show another method if your child shows interest. We will give the students time to share their solutions on Mondays. 

A couple of final notes: Homework - and many helpful links - can be found on-line at our homework sites on the Rockburn website. Here is a link to the GT section: http://res.hcpss.org/about/grades-programs/gifted-talented . Also, no student should spend more than thirty minutes working on math on any given night. If your son or daughter works for thirty minutes and is not finished, just let them jot a quick note right on the homework saying that and then a parent signs it.

Kleenex: If you could donate one or two boxes of Kleenex for the math classroom, we would greatly appreciate it.


Our number one goal when teaching math, is to instill a love for the subject in the students.  With your continued support, hopefully many students will develop such a passion.  As always, feel free to contact us if you have any questions.








Thank you,








Sam Polack and Mary Louzan

	Quarters
	Fifth Grade Projected Unit Sequence

	1
	Unit 1

· Foundations / Skills Review and Problem Solving

· Number Systems and Ratio & Proportions

	2
	Unit 2

· Foundations / Skills Review and Problem Solving

· Number Systems, Integers, and Statistics

	3
	Unit 3

· Foundations / Skills Review and Problem Solving

· Expressions and Equations

	4
	Unit 4

· Foundations / Skills Review and Problem Solving

· Geometry




